
 

At James Wolfe, we are constantly striving to further enrich the opportunities and experiences for our pupils -- 
this may include playground improvements, extracurricular activities, development of indoor spaces (e.g. 

libraries), special provision, inspirational visitors and experiences. If you would like to make a contribution to our 
fundraising efforts, please go to our Go Fund Me page at https://gofund.me/3f7ee947. We will share updates on 

how we spend these donations in the Weekly Wolfe. Thank you in advance for your contributions. 

 

Thursday 29th June 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

   

Last week, I was lucky enough to join Year 6 for part of their week on School Journey 
-- and what a week they had! If you follow us on Instagram, you will have seen some 
of the fun activities they took part in. What struck me most was seeing our school 
PROUD values in action. I witnessed perseverance when fire lighting, with sticks that 
were damp and flames that wouldn't catch being just two of the challenges. The 
children showed respect to each other, our staff and also the staff and other children 
at the Centre with us. They took every opportunity presented to them with smiles on 
their faces and demonstrated understanding through their encouragement of each 
other -- for example, on the zip line, the cheers of encouragement that supported a 
number of children to overcome their fears and 'step off the edge'. Finally, they 
demonstrated democracy through their teamwork throughout, including managing to 
have dorms tidy and ready on their final day! 

I know that other year groups have shown similar strengths, with the last of our class 
assemblies this week being evidence of this -- well done to Year 1 and Reception! I'm 
sure that all our upcoming Sports Days will be further occasions to celebrate our school 
community. Thank you to the many of you who have supported these events so far. 
There are still a number of dates in the calendar for you -- some of which have been 
altered -- so do keep checking in with what is happening in the days ahead. 

And finally, the weather continues to be warm, so bottles of water, hats and suncream 
(applied at home) continue to be needed for your children every day. 

I wish you a fabulous weekend. 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Simpson 
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Hi everyone, 

  

 
  
Our long-awaited Summer Event is tomorrow (Friday 30th) from 3:30pm to 6pm at Randall 
Place. Please come along and celebrate the end of term with us! We will have food, drink 
and music, and are very excited for this get-together. It will be a very informal event and 
starts straight after school at Randall Place. There will be a water play area, so please be 
prepared with a change of clothes for the children! 
 
We are still asking for donations of both salads -- to go alongside our skewers and sausages 
(meat and veggie) -- and cakes, for our very popular Cake Stall. If you can help us out, 
please bring donations to the Randall Place Parents' Room (by the Ballcourt) at drop-off or 
pick-up tomorrow. 
 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as 
about upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 

  
   

 

 

 
  

DATE CHANGE 

There has been one further date change, as a result of the knock-on effects of next 
week's industrial action on 5th and 7th July (there will likely be some class closures 

on those days -- we will update you once we have the necessary information).  
 

Nursery Sports' Day will now be a combined celebration with their end-of-year 
assembly on Monday 17th July -- the timings will remain the same but it will be an 

amazing double-feature, with part-time morning children at 10am                            
and full-time children at 2pm. 

 
We apologise for any inconvenience these last-minute changes will cause. 

 

mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Summer Term 2023 

 
Thursday 29th June -- Year 1-3 Sports Day 

Thursday 29th June -- Year 4 Venus Trip to Bank of England Museum 
Friday 30th June -- Boys' Football Team Medal Presentation 

Tuesday 4th July -- Year 4 Poplar Trip to Bank of England Museum 
Tuesday 4th July -- Boys' & Girls' Football Teams Trip to TOCA Social (After school) 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 3 Egypt Trip to British Museum 
Thursday 6th July -- Year 4 Sun Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 2 Beech & Rowan Trip to Horniman Museum 
Monday 10th July -- Year 2 Elm & Maple Trip to Horniman Museum 

Monday 10th July -- Transition Afternoon and New Reception Stay & Play 
Tuesday 11th July -- Year 6 Performance (2pm) 

Wednesday 12th July -- Transition Afternoon and New Reception Stay & Play 
Wednesday 12th July -- Open Evening 

Thursday 13th July -- Reception Sports Day (RM/RP AM, RL/RC PM) 
Thursday 13th July -- Year 6 Performance (5:30pm) 

Friday 14th July -- Year 4-6 Sports Day 
Friday 14th July -- Year 6 Performance (5:30pm) 

Monday 17th July -- Nursery Sports Day and Celebration Assemblies 
Tuesday 18th July -- Reception Picnic in the Park 

Thursday 20th July -- Year 6 Leavers' Assembly (2pm, The John Roan) 
Friday 21st July -- Last Day of Term 

 

 

 
  

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Please could parents note that the price of our Breakfast Club provision                          
will increase in September to £3.50 per day. 

 
Places at Breakfast club (both campuses) must be booked in advance. If parents 

find they are unable to book, for example there are no spaces, they must 
email admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk to ask if there are any spaces available. 

 
The start and finish times of Breakfast Club are: Randall Place 8am to 9am 

and Royal Hill 7.45am to 8.45am. Children may arrive any time                                       
up to 15 minutes before the end. 

 

 

 
  

UNIVERSAL FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

If you have not yet done so, please can we ask that parents whose children will be 
in Years 3 - 6 from September take one minute to complete this very short Google 

form: https://forms.gle/vMT5GrdZQXH2KwPJ7. Thank you. 

 

mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
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ACTIV CAMPS 

AllKidsCan will be running ActivCamps across four schools in The Royal Borough of 
Greenwich and surrounding areas over the Summer.  As part of the ongoing work 
they do with the Greenwich School Sports Partnership, they offer a £10 discount to 
all new parents making their first booking for a child who attends a GSSP member 

school, which luckily James Wolfe is! For more information, please 
visit http://www.allkidscan.co.uk or email them at info@allkidscan.co.uk. 
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PARENT HEALTH DROP-INS 

The Young Greenwich School Nursing Service are offering parent drop-in sessions 
on the following dates: 

• Wednesday 5th July 2023 at Valley Central Youth Hub from 10am - 11am 
• Thursday 6th July 2023 at Hawksmoor Youth Hub from 11am - 12pm 

•  Tuesday 11th July 2023 at Woolwich Common Youth Hub from 1pm - 2pm 
•  Thursday 13th July 2023 at Avery Hill Youth Hub from 12noon - 1pm 

These sessions are open to all families of school-aged children across Greenwich 
and parents are welcome to discuss any health concerns they may have. 

 

 

 
 

 DOGS 

Please note that, although we have introduced a school dog into school, dogs are 
not allowed on the school premises. The school dog has had training and a risk 

assessment completed. It is so lovely to see our families walking to school. It 
supports children’s wellbeing and helps them get some light exercise before they 

start school. As a result, we have noticed more families are walking their dogs and 
some have been bringing them into school. Please remember that not all children 

are comfortable with dogs and you are not allowed bring                                              
them onto school premises. Thank you. 

 

 

 
 

ROAD SAFETY 

Concerns have been raised by members of the community regarding how children 
are crossing roads on the way to and from school, particularly running into the road 
after their friends and even encouraging each other to do so. The dangers of this 

behaviour need no explaining and if your children walk to and from school 
unaccompanied, please talk to them about the importance of road                    

safety. Thank you for your support in this. 

 



 

 
 

PAYMENTS 

This year, all payments, with the exception of those for school dinners, are being 
made on SchoolMoney. This includes payments for music lessons, school trips and 

Nursery lunchtime supervision/top-ups. To log into SchoolMoney, please 
visit https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=we

bsite&version=20190314. Passwords are sent out in the message with each 
payment request, unless you have changed it yourself, and receipts are 

automatically generated and emailed after payment. If you need any assistance with 
making payments, please contact the school office. 

 
Please note that school dinners will remain payable on Pupil Asset only. 

 

 

 

 

 

Instagram 

 

Email 

 

Website 

 

SoundCloud 

 

 

 

 

 
Remember, you can donate to our parents’ association when doing your                                               

shopping at no extra cost to yourself! 

When you shop online, please access your accounts via their associated charity portals. If you visit 

your Amazon account via http://smile.amazon.co.uk and assign ‘Friends of James Wolfe School’ as 

your chosen charity, Amazon will then make a donation to us for every purchase you make. For 

online shopping with thousands of other retailers (such as Argos, John Lewis, Sainsbury’s and 

many more), please begin  via http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk and follow the directions to link 

the FJWS, so that each retailer will make a donation. 
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